
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Nutrition Advisory Committee (SNAC) 
St. Louis Park Public Schools 

Minutes 
November 1, 2012 

Opening: 

The regular meeting of the SNAC was called to order at 7:30am November 1, 2012 in St. Louis Park 
District Office conference room by Kathleen Milbrath. 

Present: 

Lisa Barth, Bruce Cantor, MD, Lynda Enright MS, RD, MS, RD, Dr. Corey Maslowski, Julie 
McMahon, Karen Rowehl MS, RD, LD, Sandy Salin, Kathleen Milbrath, MA, SNS. 
 
A. Agenda  

The agenda was reviewed. Points of interest were reviewed and committee members will all have a 
chance to make comments. 

B. Objectives 

1. To communicate recommendations for the Director of Business Services.  

2. The SNAC is an ongoing committee and it is hoped that the present committee members will 
continue to serve on the committee through the 2012-2013 school year. 

C.  Changes to the Menu 

1. Pan-O-Gold is the new district bakery. To meet the new Meal Pattern requirements, Denny’s 
Bakery is being used for a few items at the high school.   

2. Breakfast to Go at Aquila has been implemented based on high percent of free and reduced 
price meal eligibility and the logistics of the building. Most of the menus have been well 
received and there are on-going efforts to make changes that can be afforded. The students 
have no choices as they come through the lines except for 1% or skim milk.  

3. The switch to Kraft Olive Oil Mayo has been well received by students. Additionally, the 
from scratch spaghetti recipe has been well received by students.  

4. The new Meal Pattern has been implemented and participation has decreased by 60-70 meals 
per day. Some of the entrée items are smaller with two breads instead of three breads in the 
entrée.  High school students are somewhat resistant to the smaller sizes.  The vegetable and 
fruit serving sizes have increased and many students are enjoying more of each of these 
items. 

5. We have switched to mostly frozen or fresh vegetables. The cost is significantly higher than 
if we used some canned items. This switch was a request of the SNAC. The committee is 
concerned about the material used in the lining in the cans and its effect of the health of 
people. 



6. Very few items we use have dyes in them. Cost per unit and presence of dyes in a food item 
are the two main measures of whether we select a new food item. We eliminated items that 
students really like, such as Flaming Hot Doritos because of the dye in the product. We will 
continue to monitor. Not purchase and remove food items with dyes from our product list. 

7. Syrup is no longer available with breakfast items. There is no need for the extra sugar 
because we are using products with syrup or cinnamon in the product.     

8. Certification. We are in the process of applying for the 6 cents per meal certification. The 
new Meal Pattern has forced the change of food items offered. 

E.   Other  

1. Committee members discussed concerns over a la carte items sold throughout the schools 
during the school day for various fund raisers. They are interested in looking into other 
options.  

2. The Storiole food items sold were discussed and it was determined that many people need to 
be involved to try and make a change in this area. 

3.  A wellness committee at each school is needed to address the issues of food items available 
for students. 

4. Corey Maslowski spoke about the wellness committee at PSI and how long it takes to get any 
new procedure in place. They can possibly do one or two major issues a year. 

5. Student education needs to be addressed at all levels so they understand why nutrition is so 
important. 

6. Kathy Milbrath will get examples of a la carte standards used in other districts and she will 
find out what SHIP programs are still in place. 

7. Parents who have ideas and interest in the school nutrition program are encouraged to speak 
with a committee member so the interest can be discussed at the next meeting of the School 
Nutrition advisory Committee. 

Adjournment: 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45am by Kathleen Milbrath.  
 
Meeting Schedule: 2012-2013: DO window conference room 7:30AM to 9:00AM 
Thursday December 6, 2012 
Thursday February 7, 2013 
Thursday April 18, 2013 
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